Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board

September 22, 2015
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Ron Blackwell, Scott Hadley, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Brad Smith, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Jeff Easter
ALSO PRESENT:

Elora Forshee, Laura Meyers, Kevin Sexton, Linda Staats, Kristin Gill, Larry Tangney, Dr. John Gallagher, Joseph Schroder
1. CALL TO ORDER

Chief Blackwell called the meeting to order at 2:00pm.  
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes were approved and seconded

3. DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Elora Forshee briefed the board on the following:
a. Statewide call handling solution – Hutch-Reno and Cowley County have consolidated their Winfield and Ark City dispatch centers and successfully moved on to the state call handling solution. They have learned some lessons and are sharing them with the rest of the state. Mid October Elora will be attending the Kansas State APCO conference and will be discussing it further at the conference with the vendors and the 911 Coordinating Council.  
b. Deputy Director hiring process – Position closes 09/23/15. There are 11 people that will be interviewed for the position. Interviews will be held 09/28/15. Elora hopes to have a decision by 09/30/15. Time is of the essence for the Administrative position. We would like to be able to notify the applicant selected by 10/1/15 and have them start in the position by mid-October.
4. MAJOR’S REPORT

a. Staffing – We are currently fully staffed with the new class of 8 Call Taker’s. Right now we are running an EMS/Fire dispatch class. Next week we will be starting an LEO dispatch class. There will be a lot of new voices on the radio. Please be patient with the new dispatchers. We are hoping to have the Call Takers out of the floor by Thanksgiving.

5. DISCUSSION 

a. Non-Emergency Call Prioritization System – Elora attended  the Chief’s meeting last week and gave them the information on what we need help with, where we are needing some relief, closing and no longer monitoring the investigations channel, and moving that traffic over  to Sheriff Patrol. We are looking at the suburban law split and how it will be split that will be discussed in a small group within the police chief’s throughout Sedgwick County. The group was really receptive and positive. The goal is to get the non-emergency line going and moving the non-emergency calls over to that line to be which will benefit all agencies. We would like this to start in 2016. The Sheriff’s office added that it is fine with them, the bigger issue is how they are going to reestablish the suburban law and Sheriff’s channel and split up the call load. They will be discussing that with their committee of the Chiefs of Police. Elora plans to proceed since there were no objections. She will keep everyone updated on the process.
b. Call Handling Solution – Clarification was made between be the Non-Emergency Call Prioritization System and the Call Handling Solution. The call handling solution is needed because we thought we were covered for three more years with our current call handling solution, we figured out that was not the case. This will be a necessity and funded by 911 tax dollars.
c. Updating the Roster – Board Member’s and Proxy’s names were asked to be updated. Elora suggested that the Medical Director, Dr. John Gallagher, become a Board Member if permitted by the by-laws, if not then to at least attend the meetings.  It was also found that there is supposed to be a City Manager appointee, Elora will be researching by-laws to make sure the meetings, topics and people are adhering to the promises that were made to the board.
6. No off agenda items.  Meeting was adjourned.  
